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c/o RIDEM


Strategic Planning & Policy
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Providence, RI  02908




















March 22nd, 2004


Fred Vincent


Interim Director


RI Department of Environmental Management


235 Promenade Street


Providence, RI  02908





Cc:  Governor Donald L. Carcieri


	Jeff Grybowski, Policy Director, RI Office of the Governor


Mark Adelman, Policy Advisor, RI Office of the Governor


	Timothy M. Costa, Director, Washington Office of the Governor


	


Re:  CA-LEV Recommendation





Dear Mr. Vincent,


On behalf of the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholders� we are forwarding this recommendation that DEM propose regulations to adopt the CA LEV II program, including the Zero Emission Vehicle component, and to evaluate the GHG benefits and lifecycle costs during the rulemaking process. 


The CA LEV II standards would reduce GHG emissions and other air pollutants above and beyond Tier 2 with a projected maximum upfront cost of $200 per vehicle.  Most importantly, unlike Tier 2, LEV II promotes the development of advanced technology vehicles, such as zero emission vehicles, which have the potential to dramatically decrease pollution from automobiles over the long term. Massachusetts, Maine, New York New Jersey and Vermont have adopted the CA LEV II and other states in the Northeast are considering adoption (e.g., Connecticut).  The adoption of the rules here would bring Rhode Island into conformity with other states that adopt the California program, greatly enhancing the impact on the manufacturing and distribution of lower emitting vehicles in the Northeast and the United States.





An important benefit for Rhode Island of adopting the CA LEV II program is to receive credit for emission reductions toward meeting Rhode Island’s Clean Air Act requirements, credit which is not available if Tier 2 applies.  Another important benefit is to receive credit for reducing GHG emissions under the NEG-ECP climate change action plan. 


Rhode Island has the option to adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle (CA LEV II) program or do nothing, in which case the federal automobile Tier 2 emissions standards will apply to new cars and light trucks sold in Rhode Island.  However, considering the benefits of adopting CA-LEV, and the fact that these benefits should increase over time, the stakeholders are recommending that DEM commence the CA LEV rulemaking process immediately.














Stakeholder Members





Associated Builders and Contractors


Audubon Society of Rhode Island


Brown University


Business Roundtable


Conservation Law Foundation


Department of Administration


Governor's Policy Office (ex officio)


Narragansett Electric


Nat. Fed’n of Independent Businesses


New England Gas Company


Northern RI Chamber of Commerce


Oil Heat Institute


Providence Chamber of Commerce


RI Builder's Association


RI Dept. of Environmental Management


RI Dept. of Transportation


RI Economic Development Corporation


RI House, Policy Office (ex officio)


RI League of Cities and Towns


RI Petroleum Institute


RI Public Interest Research Group


RI Public Transit Authority


RI Public Utilities and Carriers


RI Senate, Policy Office (ex officio)


RI Society of Environmental Professionals


RI State Energy Office


RI Statewide Planning


Save The Bay


Sierra Club


Sustainability Coalition


The Energy Council of Rhode Island


US EPA (ex officio)


US DOE (ex officio)
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California Low Emission Vehicle Program (CA-LEV) Background





Greenhouse gas emissions from the transportation sector represent about 40% of Rhode Island’s GHG emissions.  A provision in the Clean Air Act gives states a way to reduce GHG emissions from the transportation sector by assuring that new vehicles reduce greenhouse gas emissions more than would be expected under Tier 2.  





The law allows the federal government to set new vehicle emission standards except that California may set standards for vehicles sold in California.  California has traditionally adopted emission standards that are stricter than the federal standards.  Other states may follow the federal standards or adopt standards that are identical to California’s.  Rhode Island adopted California’s vehicle standards in 1996, but in 1999 allowed automobile manufacturers to comply with that requirement by complying with the National Low Emission Vehicle Program (NLEV).  Rhode Island’s commitment to the NLEV program as a compliance option ends with the 2006 model year, thus allowing Rhode Island to again adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle (LEV) program.  No further action will result in the Tier 2 federal program becoming the operative standards.














Sincerely,


Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholders





Please contact the RI GHG Facilitator if you need further information or follow-up.





Dr. Jonathan Raab


Raab Associates, Ltd.


617.350.5544


raab@raabassociates.org 
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 The Stakeholder Group, after reviewing the RI GHG Transportation and Land Use Working Group’s recommendation, unanimously endorsed this recommendation.  This recommendation was supported by all the Working Group members except the Alliance of Auto Manufacturers who don’t believe that there are significant benefits for adopting CA-LEV, and the RI Auto Dealers Association who felt that there hasn’t yet been enough evaluation of the benefits and costs.


